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A MESSAGE FROM THE CEO 

 

In 2023, TRP began to overcome the disruption of COVID-19 by embarking on a year of 

strategic growth and change. While the repercussions of the pandemic remain present in 

the needs of the people we serve and government resources and philanthropic aid shift to 

other priorities, we reaffirm our commitment to propelling others to achieve their aspirations 

by strengthening our community.   

 

As I reflect on the past year, I am grateful for the partnerships that have enabled us to uplift 

immigrant leadership through our Immigrant Justice Leadership Academy and Work 

Permits 4 All Campaign. For the public and private financing that led to the opening 

of Casa Durango, our 53-unit affordable housing development in Pilsen. For the expansion 

of education and health initiatives that will help our community thrive. Most of all, I am 

grateful for our staff, who have adapted to change and continue to serve with passion, 

character, and commitment. 

 

As we look toward a new year, we will be called to advance our mission and deepen our 

partnerships to maximize our impact. From the first-time homeowner navigating the 

complex process of purchasing a home with an Individual Taxpayer Identification Number, 

to the parent-mentor volunteering in their child’s school, to the community health and 

immigrant navigator helping their neighbor access care or advocate for immigrant justice. 

TRP’s work will continue to center on improving the lives of families. We remain firmly 

resolved in building wealth and leadership in the communities we serve.  

 

Thank you for your continued support. An individual donor will match every dollar donated 

to TRP this holiday season. Your financial contribution makes our work possible. Please 

donate here. 

 

My warmest wishes to you and your family this holiday season and a very prosperous 

2024 to all. 

 

¡Felices Fiestas!  

 

Raul  
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Click here to view TRP’s Annual Report 

 

Follow us on social media. 
 

 

   

 

WORK PERMITS FOR ALL 

The Resurrection Project’s Immigrant Justice Department continues to advocate for work 

permits for all by collaborating with organizations, thought leaders, and elected officials. 

Thank you to Chicago Tribune’s reporter Laura Rodriguez Presa for the feature. Click 

here to read the full article. 

 

 

 

TRP LEGAL CLINIC 

TRP is leading a coordinated effort to centralize application preparation via large-scale 

workshops for recently arrived immigrants who are eligible for Temporary Protected Status 

and/or work permits via parole. We continue to collaborate closely with the State, City, 

legal service providers, the Chicago Bar Foundation. 
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PROPERTY TAX APPEALS 

 
TRP’s Full Circle Homes (FCH) program ensures households have the resources and 

support to purchase and stay in their homes long-term, and TRP’s Financial Wellness 

team has been working with the Cook County Assessor’s Office and the Cook County 

Board of Review to assist residents in lowering their property taxes. 
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ADDRESSING CHICAGO'S HOUSING SHORTAGE 

 

On December 11, 2023, Mayor Brandon Johnson issued an executive order for 14 city 

departments to streamline their process for approving residential and commercial building 

developments. 

 

As an experienced developer, The Resurrection Project (TRP) applauds this 

announcement to produce units at a quicker pace and address the city’s affordable 

housing shortage. 

 

“This is the bold leadership that Chicago needs, and I trust that this administration will 

deliver on its commitment, said Guacolda Reyes, Chief Real Estate Development Officer at 

The Resurrection Project. “I am incredibly excited by this first step, and I welcome the 

opportunity to sit at the table to discuss how we can all work together towards increasing 

safe, affordable housing.” 

 

TRP creates, develops, preserves, and invests in tangible community assets, including 

rental and for-sale affordable housing, community facilities, and commercial spaces. Click 

here to learn more about our latest development, Casa Durango. 

 

Among our innovative approaches is modular housing in Back of the Yards. Modular 

homes provide an affordable alternative to traditional new construction for residents on 

Chicago’s South Side. During the past three decades, TRP has worked to expand access 

to homeownership, increase financial stability, and create generational for families. Click 

here to learn more about TRP housing and financial resources.   

 

Rooted in the Pilsen community, TRP’s impact now extends across Chicago and through 

the State of Illinois; we are making steady progress towards leveraging and preserving 

more than $1 billion in community wealth by 2025.   

  

Click here to learn more about this announcement.  

  

Click here to learn more about similar work in the Roseland neighborhood. 
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CHRISTMAS - OFFICE HOURS 

  
Thursday, December 21, 2023, TRP offices will close at 1:00 p.m. 

Friday, December 22, 2023, TRP offices will be closed for Christmas Eve 

Monday, December 25, 2023, TRP offices will be closed Christmas Day 

Tuesday, December 26, 2023, TRP offices will resume regular business hours, 9:00 a.m. 

to 5:00 p.m. 
 

 

NEW YEAR'S - OFFICE HOURS 

  
Friday, December 29, 2023, TRP offices will be closed for New Year’s Eve 

Monday, January 1, 2024, TRP offices will be closed for New Year’s Day 

Tuesday, January 2, 2024, TRP offices will resume regular business hours, 9:00 a.m. to 

5:00 p.m. 
 

   

 

THE CIVIC ORCHESTRA OF CHICAGO AT TRP 

 

 

TRP was delighted to welcome the Civic Orchestra of Chicago for a special performance at 

La Casa Resource Center on Sunday, December 3, 2023, to support ELLAS. Click here to 

view a highlight video.   
 

 

 

 

PROVIDING RESOURCES TO THE COMMUNITY 

  

The HEALTHY CHICAGO EQUITY ZONE (HCEZ) is an initiative of TRP and partners with 

residents and organizations to increase mental health resources in the McKinley Park 

neighborhood. The health navigators have assisted in providing vaccines, community 

outreach events, and food pantries. The team has partnered with Blessed Sacrament, 

McKinley Park Library, San Miguel Church, Back of the Yards Library, and State 
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Representative Theresa Mah (24th) and Alderperson Jula Ramirez (12th). 

   

  

The CHICAGO COMMUNITY HEALTH RESPONSE CORP. (CCHRC) is an initiative of 

TRP that connects TRP tenants and Chicagoans with public health employment and 

training opportunities to increase health resources in the community. We educate our 

community about COVID-19 and other public health threats in partnership with clinics, 

hospitals, and community organizations. This month the team collaborated with Orozco 

Academy, Pilsen Academy, Cesar Chavez Center, William Finkl, Libby Elementary, and 

Chavez Elementary. Additionally, staff co-hosted Bingo with Chicago Police Officers at 

TRP’s Casa Maravilla. 

 

   

 

VOLUNTEER TRAINING 

  
The Immigrant Justice Legal Clinic is holding volunteer training throughout the year. For more 

information and to register to volunteer, click here. 
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NEW HOMES COMING TO BACK OF THE YARDS! 

New modular and traditional frame homes are being built in Back of the Yards!  

Email to Erica Esquivel to schedule a tour! Eesquivel@resurrectionproject.org. 

 

 

ONE-STOP SHOP TO HOMEOWNERSHIP 

Full Circle Homes (FCH), an initiative of TRP, aims to make homeownership accessible to 

all. FCH experts will guide you through the home-buying process and support you before 



9

 

and after your purchase to ensure peace of mind and a sound investment. Click here to 

learn more about our services.  

 

Additional resources: 

Homebuyers looking for a homebuyer certificate, click here for more information. 

 

 

 

 

TRP LENDING 

  

Don't fall behind on home 

projects! Homeowners can borrow up to 

$30,000 with a low-interest rate of 4%. The 

loan can be used for needed repairs and 

upgrades to your home. For more 

information, contact Jose Lepez Jr at 312-

880-1881, or click here to apply. 
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SAVE THE DATE - HOPE GALA 2024 
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Ere Rendon, Vice President of Immigrant Justice at The Resurrection Project, spoke 

with Chicago Tribune’s Laura Presa on the campaign towards getting work permits for all 

immigrants. Click here to read the full article. 

 

Ere Rendon, Vice President of Immigrant Justice at The Resurrection Project, spoke 

with WGN’s Adelante Chicago host, Lourdes Duarte on the work permits for all campaign 

and the successful rally in Washington D.C. Click here to view the full interview. 
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To promote an event or to share an update about your program and services, 

email the MarCom team.  

 
Donate to The Resurrection Project to support building relationships and creating healthy 

communities here.   
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Want to change how you receive these emails? 

You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list.  

  

Our mailing address is:  

The Resurrection Project 

1805 S. Paulina St. 

Chicago, Illinois 60608 

     

 

 


